Ambassador Cui Tiankai

Embassy of the People's Republic of China

3505 International Place NW

Washington, DC 20008

Dear Ambassador

I am writing to express my concernfor citizen journalist Zhang Zhan (张展), who is currently being held at Pudong New District Detention Center. She been charged with “picking quarrels and provoking trouble”, although she was simply exercising her right to freedom of opinion and expression. Zhang Zhan travelled to Wuhan in February 2020 to report on the COVID-19 outbreak there.

After Zhang Zhan went on a hunger strike to protest her detention, the prison authorities force-fed her against her will. She is also made to wear leg shackles and her hands have been restrained 24 hours a day for more than three months. These actions violate the prohibition of torture and other ill-treatment under international law, and they have a severe impact on Zhang Zhan's health.

I call on the Chinese authorities to release Zhang Zhan immediately and unconditionally, unless she is charged with internationally recognized offense. In the meantime, please ensure that she is not subjected to torture or other ill-treatment, receives adequate health care, has full access to a lawyer of her choice, and can communicate regularly with her family.

Sincerely,

